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Return address:  Postbus 79092, 1070 NC Amsterdam Contact: 
 
 
To the residents and business owners  
in and around Kop Zuidas 

Marlies Hulshof 

Reference: 
20240402 sp/AG 

Date: 
08/04/2024  

Subject: Information meeting temporary layout plots K and L2  
 
 
Dear resident, business owner or other interested party, 
 
In September and October last year, you were invited to share your thoughts and ideas on the temporary layout 
for plots K and L2, as well as the space surrounding these plots, via the online tool Swipocratie (see the map at 
the bottom of this letter). As these plots will only be built on from 2027 (K) and 2029 (L2) at the earliest, we are 
keen to apply an attractive temporary layout to this space, so that the neighbourhood can benefit from this over 
the years before construction starts. The main preference expressed by the Swipocratie participants was for 
greenery, but room for sports and recreation were also mentioned. We have now created two draft designs on 
the basis of these results, which we would like to present to you. For this purpose, we will be organising a meeting 
on: 
 
Date:  Tuesday 23 April 2024 
Time:   7:00 – 8:30 pm 
Location: Dynamo Veluwe 20 
  20 Veluwelaan, 1079 RA Amsterdam 
 
During this meeting, we will be available to explain how we decided on the draft designs, and we will give you 
ample opportunity to ask questions and share further thoughts. There is no plenary session; you can just walk in 
between 7:00 and 8:30 pm. 
We look forward to welcoming you. 
 
Next steps 
The reactions we receive from the neighbourhood will be taken to the next stage, where the proposals we 
presented will be worked into a detailed definitive design. We expect this will be done before the summer 
holidays. We will inform you about our progress in due time. The intention is to implement the temporary layout 
before the end of the year. 
 
More information  
The full results of the Swipocratie exercise can be found on our website: www.zuidas.nl. Do you have any 
questions relating to this letter? Then please get in touch with the Zuidas Information Centre via 
www.zuidas.nl/contact or by telephone: 0800 – 5065. Our Information Centre in the WTC building (59 
Strawinskylaan) is also open from Monday to Thursday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. Via our website, you 
can register for the Zuidas newsletter and sign up for the guided tours, which are different every month.  
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Zuidas 

Kind regards, 
 

 
 
Anneke Gout 
Project Manager Zuidas 
 
 

 
 

Map of temporary lay-out Kop Zuidas. Within the green area, the temporary lay-out is expected to remain in place for 
approximately 2 to 3 years; within the yellow area, it will be 5 to 6 years. 
 
Legend: Temporary layout (approx. 2 to 3 years) Temporary layout (approx. 5 to 6 years) 
 


